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AD HOC FY2011-12 BUDGET SAVINGS REVIEW COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES
May 24, 2011
2:00 p.m.

Location:  City Council Chamber, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  Committee Members Stephen Joost (Chair), Bill Bishop and Warren Jones
Council Member Carter; Council Members-Elect Greg Anderson, Lori Boyer and Jim Love

Also: Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel;  Kirk Sherman, Kyle Billy, Kim Taylor, Kyle Billy and Robert Campbell – Council Auditor’s Office; Dan Kleman – Mayor’s Office; Devin Reed - Department of Central Operations;  Heath Beach – Administration and Finance Department; Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jessica Stephens – Legislative Services Division; Susan Stewart – Duval Legislative Delegation; Kevin Meerschaert – WJCT; Marcella Lowe, Tom Martin, Gamal Lyons, Diane Brown, Ted Wendler – TRUE Commission; Mike Clark and Steve Patterson – Florida Times-Union; David Chapman – Financial News and Daily Record; Rena Coughlin, Odile Gracy
Meeting Convened:  2:07 p.m.

Chairman Joost stated that he would recommend continuation of the Ad Hoc Committee in the next fiscal year as a mechanism to constantly look at the budget and to search for efficiencies and savings.  This year the committee confined itself to looking at internal service funds; next year the committee should expand to other budget areas.

Council Auditor Kirk Sherman distributed and reviewed a draft summary of the committee’s work based on the minutes of the committee’s previous meetings.  The document summarized the highlights of the division’s presentations and listed any recommendations made by the committee throughout the course of its meetings.  The following items were identified as potential areas for consideration by the Finance Committee during its upcoming budget hearings:
Fleet Management
· Revisions to take-home car policy (the Indianapolis Plan), which will include consideration of whether take-home cars are a compensation benefit that would have to be collectively bargained

Information Technology
· Further consideration of overhead charges and billing formulas

· Consolidation of ITD operations of the independent authorities and constitutional officers

Copy Center
· Consider discontinuing printing and mailing of paychecks
· Consider having City Council members advertise town hall meetings via post cards instead of first class mailed letters/flyers

Office of General Counsel
· Examine the number of boards and commissions without budgets that utilize OGC staff

Public Buildings
· Examine savings possibilities for use of chilled water at the new courthouse and other downtown facilities

· Determine the plans for decommissioning and disposal of the current county courthouse and courthouse annex when tenants move to the new courthouse; will they be completely shut down immediately or kept minimally operable?  What is the plan for marketing and disposing of those buildings?

Human Resources
· Examine the City’s structural vacancy rate for employee positions

· Determine if efficiencies can be obtained by consolidating constitutional officer HR divisions into City HR

· Examine overtime usage, particularly in public safety areas (police, corrections, fire and rescue)

· Consider increasing the emergency room co-pay for employees to encourage use of alternative health care facilities outside of true emergencies

Procurement
· Increase “piggybacking” on procurement contracts with the School Board and independent authorities for basic goods and supplies

· Look for more opportunities to negotiate for volume discounts on purchases

· Find a way to incentivize departments to save money in a way that isn’t counterproductive to their future budget allocations

· Chairman Joost suggested charting procurement volume patterns throughout the fiscal year; do departments do large amounts of purchasing in the final months of a fiscal year to spend down their budgets to zero?

Capital Improvement Program (CIP)
· Consider more “pay as you go” procurement rather than borrowing

· Develop mechanisms to better evaluate bids and award contracts to the most responsive and cost-effective bidder so as to consider bid alternates in the original award process and to avoid unnecessary change orders and cost increases from unrealistically low bids.

· Develop a mechanism to recapture the savings of low bids on capital projects into the General Fund for reallocation by City Council rather than allowing expenditure for add-ons, change orders or expansions of the original project.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m.
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